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October 1, 2020 

MEETING REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER  

Aloha Members! 

It has been seven months now since we were able to meet at the Union Hall, and I hope 
this report finds everyone well. We have had around a dozen cases of COVID-19 in our 
membership but happy to report that I have not heard that any of them that were serious 
cases. If you or someone you in our membership tests positive for COVID-19, please let 
us know. The International Office is requiring me to report our cases on a weekly basis. 

Union Elections ballots were counted in August and the elected Executive Board and 
Examining Board members were sworn in in the month of September virtually by our 9th 
District International Vice President John O’Rourke. While the swearing-in took place in 
September, the term is still until July of 2023.   

This month, State Election ballots are being mailed out and our endorsement list will also 
be mailed out to you. The endorsement list will also be posted on the Website and Local 
1186 app. This year’s Presidential election is also important for the Labor movement and 
IBEW has endorsed the Biden/Harris ticket and want you to cast your vote for them.  
Watching the news has been depressing, to see our current President tell lie after lie on all 
issues. We need to stop this now and not let it continue. Exercise your right and make 
sure that Labor is represented in politics. This means fair pay, job creation, healthcare, 
and fairness for all. 

The Inside/Outside Agreement has been ratified via online voting with 87% in favor of 
the 1-year extension with no language change and a 1.65% increase in wage and benefits.  

I know that I have been saying it for months, but we are finally close – and will be 
starting construction of our new Pension Building. It has been challenging not being able 
to meet in person with all of those involved to work out the final details. The New 
Building will take roughly one year from the start date and Phase 2 (renovation of 
existing building) will take an additional year to complete. Pension Trustees met on 
September 30th to discuss if positive changes to our Pension Fund credits can be made 
and if so, how much. Trustees have decided to have our Actuary review our September 
2020 numbers and factor into the calculation, so a more accurate number can present. 
Good news is that it does look like we can make the changes. I will keep you posted after 
our next Trust Fund meeting in December. 




